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Dear Committee Secretary 
 
I welcome the opportunity to offer this brief submission to the Parliamentary Joint Standing 
Committee on Intelligence and Security. 
 
The Pew Charitable Trusts is a global, not-for-profit institution.  We work in many countries 
to inform the public and improve public-good outcomes on social, economic and 
environmental issues.  Our work is evidence-based and strictly non-partisan.  We do not 
engage in electioneering.  We have been working successfully in Australia since 2007. We 
are registered as a charity in Australia. 
 
In Australia, some of our key activities include working with a range of regional and remote 
Indigenous organisations to further their aims of managing their lands to tackle key threats 
by undertaking fire management, feral animal control, weed management, threatened 
species protection, tourism and visitor management and other activities which deliver 
benefit to both local communities and all Australians through natural and cultural heritage 
stewardship. Our work in partnership with Indigenous organisations includes work on the 
ground but also in assisting public advocacy around the value, for example, of key state and 
federal government programs such as properly funded Indigenous Ranger jobs.  Given the 
huge scale of the Australian landscape there is a compelling case for further expansion of 
that work which also brings jobs to areas of great need.    
 
Our organisation holds grave concerns about the deleterious impact that the 
Foreign Influence Transparency Scheme Bill would have on charitable work in particular, and 
the development of good public policy in general in Australia.   
 
As it is currently drafted, and even taking in to consideration the amendments proposed last 
week by the Attorney General, this Bill would pose a range of constraints on Pew’s ability to 
work with local partners in Australia.  For example, we have worked in both Canada and 
Australia to highlight the value of the Australian model of Indigenous Rangers and well 
funded on-ground work not only in terms of environmental benefit but in social, economic 
and other returns for local people.  We have supported Indigenous Rangers to travel to 






